
Kenilworth Homes Association 
Spring 2010 Newsletter 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

Annual Homes 
Association Meeting 

Wednesday, June 9th 
 

Landscape Planting 
Activities Begin 

Saturday, May 15th 
 

Independence Day 
Parade 

Monday, July 5th 
 

Kenilworth Family Picnic 
Date to be Announced 

 
Kenilworth Garage Sale 
Date to be Announced 

8:00 AM ~ 2:00 PM 

Annual Association Meeting 
Wednesday, June 9th ~ 7:00 PM 

 

Lutheran Church of the Resurrection 
9100 Mission Road ~ Prairie Village, KS 

 
Theme:    
 

Neighborhood and City issues with input from and discussion with 
your Councilmen, Charles Clark (PV) and Curt Skoog (OP) 
 
Items to be Discussed:   
 

1) Meadowbrook CC.  The developer withdrew its application.  Why 
and What’s Next? 

2) Property tax receipts are down, sales tax receipts are down and 
the State is withholding funds.  What will the City do? 

3) There seems to be more street work going on this year.  Why? 
4) What big changes are coming to Franklin Park this summer? 
5) What plans does the new owner of the Village and Corinth       

Centers have?  What will change? 
6) What about all those big ideas in the “Village Vision” long range 

plan?  Where do things stand? 
 
A short business meeting will follow to review the Association’s  
financial status and elect three Board members with terms expiring. 

 
John Coode, President 
4200 West 91st Street   
jcoodepv@gmail.com  
913-385-7060 
 
Ed McGurren, Secretary 
9308 Alhambra   
mcgooinks@aol.com  
913-341-4544 
 
Chris Hafner, Treasurer 
9121 Buena Vista Street   
chafner@fnbk.com  
913-384-6163 
 
 

 
Jerry Fladung, Vice President 
5002 West 96th Terrace   
ameritrec@yahoo.com ~ 913-381-0350 
 
Jennifer Kanan, Director/Landscape Chair 
9317 Alhambra   
thekanans@aol.com ~ 913-642-0212 
 
Kelly Young, Director 
4903 West 96th Terrace 
kyoung23@kc.rr.com ~ 913-385-0795 
 
Floyd Wohlrab, Director/Communications 
9520 Linden St.  
fjw2065@yahoo.com ~ 913-648-6199 
 

Kenilworth Board of Directors and Officers 



Welcome  
New Neighbors 

Craig & Rebecca Brown 
9116 El Monte 

 
Ryan & Erin Tompkins 

9311 Buena Vista 
 

William Gaier & Sheila Ales 
9509 Linden 

 
Christopher & Erin Crouch 
3903 West 92nd Terrace 

 
Randy Fikki & Elena Detrixhe 

4402 West 95th Street 
 

Hartmut & Roberta Kranz 
9609 Linden 

 
Lori Wilkerson 

5010 West 96th Terrace 

 
LANDSCAPE PLANTING 

 

Spring planting is coming May 15!  
All of the Kenilworth islands are planted and maintained by   
neighborhood volunteers. Our long-term plan is to reduce the 
number of bedding plants on the islands and replace them with 
colorful perennials that are more water-efficient and low          
maintenance.  

The City of Prairie Village provides mowing services for us, free 
of charge. Your donation of water and weeding is always needed 
and appreciated.  

If you have any questions, ideas for our islands or better yet, like 
to volunteer, please call Jennifer Kanan at 642-0212.  

By the way, planting is a great way for high-school-aged children 
to earn community service hours. 

 
July 4th Parade on  
Monday, July 5th  

( The National day  
of observance) 

 
Kenilworth again this year 
will celebrate the 4th with a 

parade.  Meet at 9:00 AM at 93rd and Alhambra 
in the cul de sac.  We then will walk, ride or 
drive through Kenilworth to the Lutheran Church 
where refreshments and bouncy fun for the kids 
will be available.   The Kids and grandkids are 
all invited to decorate bicycles, trikes or wagons.  

Reminder… 
 
To continue to keep Kenilworth 
one of the best appearing 
neighborhoods in the area, we 
offer this reminder. In nearly all 
cases as you drive our streets, 
you see cars and trucks parked inside garages. 
Recently several homeowners have been park-
ing their vehicles on their driveways or on the 
street all night.   Let’s try to get everyone back in 
the habit of using their garages every night.   
Thanks… 


